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THE OXFORD FAMILY NEWSLETTER 
 

December 1988 

  
UPDATE ON FAMILY REUNION 

  

    In order to get the hotel to prepare a Saturday evening banquet, and a Sunday 

dinner, the local committee must make the necessary arrangements and pay for those 

items up front. McKinley Bradley, chairman of local arrangements committee, has 

negotiated the following costs: Saturday banquet $14 per person ($7 for children 

under 10); Sunday dinner-after church $14 per person ($7 for children under 10). In 

addition, the costs of an "Oxford Family Reunion" T-shirt is approximately $7, and 

the rental of a bus for a bus trip to the country in Parrott will be approximately $3-$5 

per person. If we figure the above items as a package, it equals $40 for each adult and 

$26 for each child. Those sums will pay for the following for each person: (1) a ticket 

to the Saturday evening banquet, (2) a ticket for the Sunday dinner, (3) an "Oxford 

Family Reunion" souvenir T-shirt, and (4) a bus ride to the country in Parrott. 

    The local arrangements committee must pay the $40 for each adult, and the $26 for 

each child, up front. We are asking each person who plans to attend the reunion, to 

send the aforementioned sums to McKinley Bradley. He and his committee will open 

a reunion account at a local bank, and will pay the appropriate costs for the items that 

were mentioned. Make checks or money orders payable to "The Oxford Family 

Reunion Account." Send the check or money order along with the enclosed form to 

"Brad" at the following address: 

McKinley Bradley 

P.O. Box 108 

324 N.E. Pecan St. 

Dawson, Georgia 31742 

912-995-4007 
  

FAMILY TREE REPORT 
  

    In each of the issues during the next several months, I will list the descendants of 

the children of Mance and Sarah Oxford. I will also include information about other 
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relatives, including the descendants of the sisters and brothers of Mance and Sarah 

Oxford. In this issue, we begin with the Carter family. 

One of the daughters of Mance and Sarah Oxford was Ozie B. Oxford Carter. Ozie married 

Major Carter and was the mother of three boys--Louverture Carter, Reginald Carter, and Robert 

Carter. Today, Louverture and Robert Eve in Hartford, Connecticut. Reginald makes his home in 

Butler, Georgia. They all have children and grandchildren. 

    Louverture has one child and three grandchildren. Mrs. Rene Stringer, his daughter, is married 

to Henry Stringer. Rene has three children--Tifany Stringer, Jaunita Stringer, and Terry Allen 

Stringer. 

"Reggie" has five children and four grandchildren, His children and grandchildren are: Charlene 

Carter Davis (Katrina N. Davis granddaughter); Cynthia Carter (Demetrius Smith-grandson); 

Reginald Carter, Jr.; Gwendolyn Jenkins (Lonnie L. Wonnum-grandson); and Calvin Carter 

(Kayla W. Carter granddaughter). 

    Robert has five children and three grandchildren. His children and grandchildren are as 

follows: Reginald Carter; Anthony Carter (Jerell Carter & Erik Carter-grandsons); Sandra 

Brown; Robert Carter, Jr.; and Mary Ann Burks (Daron Burks-grandson). 

  

Interview With Mrs. Ruthie Lattimore 

  

    Early in December I had a long phone conversation with Mrs. Ruthie Lattimore of Parrott, 

Georgia. Mrs. Lattimore is the sister of Mrs. Beulah McCloud. Their grandmother ("Aunt Hun"--

Mrs. Beulah Maxie) was Mance Oxford's sister. Mrs. Lattimore has spent most of her life ("off 

and on") in Parrott, and knows almost everyone connected with the Oxford clan. Mrs. Lattimore 

gave me a lot of information which I will share with you in future newsletters. 

For now I will summarize some of what she told me about some of the sisters of Mance Oxford, 

and one sister of Sarah Ann Oxford. Mrs. Lattimore gave me the names of the husband and 

children of three of Mance Oxford's sisters. 

    "Aunt Hun," or Beulah Oxford Maxie was Mance Oxford's sister. She married Jim Maxie, and 

the couple had eight children. Their children were: Janie Mae, Beulah, Willie Bell and Willa Bell 

(twins), Emma, Adel, Charlie Will, and Theo. Emma, Adel, and Charlie Will are still living. 

Ada Oxford ("Aunt Ada") was also one of Mance Oxford's sisters. Aunt Ada married Jim 

Williams and the couple had four children. Their children were: Bessie, Josephine, "Little Jim," 

and Jesse Bell "Cousin Sis." 
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    Ophelia Oxford was another one of Mance Oxford's sisters. She married a man whose last 

name was Smith. (Mrs. Lattimore could not recall his first name). The couple had two children: 

Otis and Dean. 

Mrs. Lattimore did not know a lot about Grandmother Sarah Oxford's family. She did know 

Sarah Oxford's sister Emmaline. Emmaline married Barney Moon and the couple had 10 

children. The names of the children were: Charlie Will, Carrie Mae, Sarah B., Alma Lee, Vera, 

Ethel, Beatrice, Luther J., Barney, Jr-., and George. Uncle Barney and Aunt Emmaline spent 

most of their lives in Parrott, and are buried in the cemetery behind Macedonia Church in Parrott. 

  

FAMILY HISTORY SLIDE SHOW 

  

    We are preparing a slide show on the Oxford family, which will be shown during the reunion. 

We have made slides from pictures from an old family album. That album has many pictures 

from the 1930s and 40s showing children and a few grandchildren of Mance and Sarah Oxford. 

However, for the family reunion we would like to increase the number of slides in the collection. 

If any of you have old photographs of your family, or other relatives of Mance and Sarah 

Oxford, please send them to me on loan and I will copy them onto slides. I promise to return the 

originals to you. We want all of the families to be represented in the slide show. Send the 

photographs to me at the following address: 

  

Monroe Fordham 

49 Calvert Blvd. 

Tonawanda, NY 14150 

716-694-5096 
  

MERRY CHRISTMAS - HAPPY NEW YEAR 

   

    That's all for now but I will get out another issue of the newsletter in late January or early 

February. I hope that all of you have a Merry Christmas and a prosperous new year. 

  
 


